
Welcome to the June 2013 Edition of the Newsletter 

brought to you by Hethersgill Parish Council. 
 

www.hethersgill-pc.org.uk 

CHAIR’S REPORT 

In the last edition of The Gill we published our Chairman’s Report.  The 

report highlighted the many achievements of the Council over the past 

year and we hope you found it both informative and useful.  As we have 

already published our annual summary, and in a break with tradition, 

instead of publishing a full Annual Report as a separate publication and 

repeating the text, we have instead included our Accounts within this 

newsletter.  The Chair’s Report is still available to read on our website 

under the “Newsletter” Section if you would like to refresh your 

memory! 
 

BOLTON FELL MOSS 

The Parish Council are being kept up to date with all of the latest news 

from the Bolton Fell Moss Restoration Project Team.  We have 

published their latest newsletter on our website.  We have also been 

notified that a planning application to Cumbria County Council for 

restoration of the site is imminent—please keep an eye on our website 

for further information.   
 

RECYCLING BINS 

You may have heard that the City Council have been reviewing the 

provision of recycling bins and many areas in the district are going to 

lose their bring-sites.  Hethersgill PC are very happy to let you know 

that we will retain our bins at the Parish Hall. 
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Clerk 
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016977 2769 

REALLY USEFUL INFORMATION 

Mobile Post Office 

The van visits Hethersgill every Wednesday morning between 10.45am 

and 11.00 am. 
 

Highways hotline 

Report holes in the road, floods, fallen trees, broken signs, 

faulty street lights etc to the hotline 0845 6096 609 
 

Recycling if the bins are full ring 01228 817200. 

Comments about the Gill We welcome comments about the newsletter 

or any topic - please contact:- Sarah at clerk@hethersgill-pc.org.uk 

 

Judy Prest represents our Parish at Carlisle City Council.  If you have 

a City Council related issue which you wish to raise she can be 

contacted at: 016977 41319 or JudyP@carlisle.gov.uk 

John Mallinson is your local County Councillor.  If you have a County 

Council related issue which you wish to raise he can be contacted at: 

01228 533746 or john.mallinson@cumbria.gov.uk 

mailto:clerk@hethersgill-pc.org.uk


LOVE WHERE YOU LIVE—HOW YOU CAN HELP KEEP HETHERSGILL 
CLEAN 
Jane Rimmer has been an Education and Enforcement Officer for Carlisle 

City Council for nine months.  Among other things she and a newly-formed 

team of five officers are responsible for educating communities to keep 

their neighbourhoods clean, as well as enforcing dog fouling, littering, 

flytipping and flyposting legislation. 

Dog fouling is unsightly, unpleasant and can pose a risk to human health, 

and while the majority behave responsibly and pick up after their dogs 

Carlisle City Council are keen to tackle the problem of dog mess left by a 

minority of irresponsible dog owners.  Please make sure you’re not one of 

the bad guys!   Some Golden Rules to help you are: 

 Take a supply of bags out with you whenever you walk your dog 

 Pick the mess up straight away, seal the bag and place the waste in a bin 

 Do not throw the bag over a fence, hang it in a tree or leave it on the 

pathway 

 Make a note of public bins on your route so waste can be disposed of 

properly, and if this is not possible, take it home and put it in your own 

bin 

Put simply, it is an offence for a person in charge of a dog to fail to 

remove faeces forthwith.   Being unaware that your dogs has fouled is no 

defence and it carries a  Fixed Penalty of £80 which if unpaid leads to 

prosecution in a magistrate’s court.  There, the maximum fine for failing to 

pick up after a dog is £1,000.   However,  without information from 

residents it is extremely difficult to deal with those responsible for the 

problem that affects everyone in the local community. Please contact the 

Clean Neighbourhood Team on 01228 817559 or email them on 

lovewhereyoulive@carlisle.gov.uk with any information you may have, and 

help them to help us.  

COUNCILLOR VACANCY 

Thanks are given to Grant Sisson who has recently left the Parish Council.   

This means we have a vacancy for a new Councillor.  The Council are a 

friendly team who normally meet six times per year (with additional 

meetings as required).  If you are interested in this voluntary position 

please apply in writing before 30th August 2013 to the Clerk either at Hill 

House, Walton, Brampton, CA8 2DY or if you prefer by email to 

clerk@hethersgill-pc.org.uk.  You can also contact the Chair, Harry 

(contact details on the back page) for an informal chat about what the 

position involves. 
 

BRAMPTON AND BEYOND YOUTH PROJECT 
At the Annual Parish Meeting in March we heard from a representative 

from Brampton and Beyond about a successful lottery-funded youth 

project that was being ran in Gilsland and Castle Carrock.  If there is 

sufficient demand then Brampton and Beyond might be able to look at 

extending its provision to Hethersgill.  If you have young people in your 

house who may be interested please contact the Clerk who will feedback 

this information to their outreach workers. 

Transport information sessions at your local library 

Why not pop into Longtown Library on any of these dates: 

Tuesday 2nd July 2013 
Tuesday 30th July 2013 
Tuesday 27th August 2013   
between 13.00pm and 17:00pm to have a chat with your Locality 

Transport Officer from the County Council’s Integrated Transport 

Team.  To find out about transport in your local area or discuss any 

transport or access issues that you may have.  

 

Mobile Chiropodist 

Tracy Johnston G.C.S.Ch. 

Mob 07891 823219 

H.P.C Reg 

YOUR ADVERT COULD APPEAR HERE! 
The Gill is  posted to all households in Hethersgill Parish four times 

annually.  We get directly into the doors of a wide audience so are ideal 

for advertising. Contact Sarah on 016977 2769 for further information. 

mailto:lovewhereyoulive@carlisle.gov.uk


Date Leader Tel no. Meeting place Meeting Proposed walk Rating 

13/07/2013 Harry 675910 Memorial Hall, Longtown 8.30 a.m. Colvend Coast 10m  Easy 

27/07/2012 Harry 675910 Auction Car Park, Rosehill 8.00 a.m. Towards Scafell Pike from 

Seathwaite 
10m  Strenuous 

03/08/2012 Harry 675910 Auction Car Park, Rosehill 8.00 a.m. Eskdale – Green Crag 7.5m  Moderate / 

24/08/2012 Harry 675910 Auction Car Park, Rosehill 9.00 a.m. Howgills - Uldale Head 8.5m  Moderate 

07/09/2012 Harry 675910 Memorial Hall, Longtown 9.00 a.m. Harden Circular (Hawick) 6.5m  Moderate 

21/09/2012 Harry 675910 Auction Car Park, Rosehill 9.00 a.m. Seat Robert and other outlying 7m  Moderate 

05/10/2012 

to 

13/10/2012 

Harry et al.   Haltwhistle Walking  

Festival 

See website, or ask Harry 

for details 

  Booking Essential Various 

19/10/2012 Harry 675910 Auction Car Park, Rosehill 9.00 a.m. Bowscale Fell and Tarn 6m  Moderate /  
Strenuous 

09/11/2012 Harry 675910 Auction Car Park, Rosehill 9.00 a.m. Caldbeck Fells 6m  Moderate 

23/11/2012 Harry 675910 Auction Car Park, Rosehill 9.00 a.m. Swindale and Mosedale 8m Moderate /  
Strenuous 

07/12/2012 Harry 675910 Memorial Hall, Longtown 9.00 a.m. Newcastleton -  Blackburn Falls 7m  Moderate 

14/12/2012 Carol (food) 

Harry (walk) 

675534 

675910 

Hethersgill Hall 

or Castle Carrock 

9.30 a.m. 

10.00 am. 

Castle Carrock Circuit and  
Christmas lunch 

Easy but fattening 

28/12/2012 Harry 675910 Auction Car Park, Rosehill 9.00 a.m. Around Derwentwater 10m  Easy 

Hethersgill Walking Group Programme Autumn 2013 
 

Walks may be altered due to weather conditions, so please ring Harry if you are going to attend a walk to assist communications. 



You are welcome at all PC Meetings.  They are scheduled to take place for 
the rest of 2013 at 7.30pm in the Parish Hall on the following dates: 

Tuesday 9th July 2013 

Tuesday 10th September 2013 

Tuesday 12th November 2013 

All meetings are subject to change so please check the website and 

noticeboard regularly.  The official notice is placed 3 working days before the 

meeting on the notice board to confirm the agenda. 

CUMBRIA TRADING STANDARDS DROP IN SESSIONS 

Did you know that you can speak to Cumbria Trading Standards 

confidentially and in person every Thursday in Carlisle Library (The Lanes) 

between 10am—4pm.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HETHERSGILL SOCIAL 

COMMITTEE 

Hethersgill Social Committee are running a trip to Blackpool on 

Saturday 6th July 2013, leaving Hethersgill at 8.30am and leaving 

Blackpool at 6pm.  Cost £10.00 per adult, £9.00 per child OR Family 

£35.00 (2 adults & 2 Children).  Names and money to Gillian Smith on 

01228 675682 or Catherine Edwards on 01228 675228 ASAP.  Advance 

notice is also given that they are also hosting a Halloween Party on 

Saturday 26th October 2013 from 2-4pm.  More details from Gillian 

Smith on 01228 675682. 
 

2011/12 (£) Receipts 2012/13 (£) %Diff. 

6,500.00 Precept 6,500.00 - 

2,496.00 Grants 1,177.00 -52 

160.00 Recycling 160.00 - 

638.40 VAT Reclaimed 0 -100 

35.00 The Gill Adverts 50.00 +42 

9,829.40 TOTAL 7,887.00  

 Payments   

475.76 Administration 6,51.14 +36 

2,871.12 Clerk’s Salary 2,871.12 - 

4,110.40 Parish Hall Grants 1,293.00 -31 

500.00 Parish Church Grant 500.00 - 

80.00 Recycling 80.00 - 

100.00 Donations (S137) 400.00 +300 

357.84 The Gill 503.77 +40 

225.00 Insurance 225.00 - 

162.00 Audit Fees 144.00 -11 

108.00 Grass Cutting - -100 

5.00 Training - -100 

800.00 Website 300.00 -62 

9,795.12 TOTAL 6,968.03  

Summary    

3,713.70 Brought Forward 3,747.98  

9,829.40 Add Income 7,887.00  

9,795.12 Less Payments 6,968.03  

3,747.98 Balance at Year End 4,666.95  

H Kay  Represented by bank 31.3.13 4,666.95 S Kyle 

Hethersgill Parish Council Receipts & Payments to 31st March 2013 


